The Macomb Sig

Iota Omicron of Sigma Chi at Western Illinois University

Macomb, IL

Spring 1995

Derby Days Successful for Iota Omicron

Once again we have put together a winning Derby Days. This year lota Omicron raised \$1,700, making it one of our most successful Derby Days ever. The competition was close throughout, but Alpha Sigma Tau ended up taking top honors.

We would also like to take this opportunity to thank you alumni for your strong showing at the Saturday party. All of the undergrads were excited to see you. Hats off to Phil Ferrell for planning such a great week!

IO Steps up its Community Service Effort

In order to better serve the community, the chapter worked long and hard to be able to contribute to the Adopt a Highway program. Thanks largely to the efforts of Jeff Politsch we were able to get the stretch of 136 between Wal-Mart and Kmart. The chapter will go out there four times a year to clean that stretch of road.

Adopt a Highway is just one of the many philanthropic services that Iota Omicron actively participates in for the community. Every year we are big contributors to the Fall Harvest program put on by various sponsors in town to collect canned goods. We also

participate in the Greek Council's MS drives every year. The list goes on and on.

Two Sigs Earn Top Spots in SGA

In an effort to expand the leadership of Sigma Chi on WIU's campus and pursue their own interests, John Langan and Josh Joyce made a bid for the top two positions in SGA. And they won. John earned the Presidency while Josh took the duties of Vice-President.

Josh and John ran in a very tight race on a very pro-student platform. Their goal is to petition for the rights of students at WIU.

Straightening Out Those Finances

Gone are the days of hand written ledgers and manual reconciliations for the Quaestor. In an effort to increase efficiency and accuracy, Paul Anast, the current Quaestor, has begun using the Quicken computer package.

This program will hopefully eliminate many of the time consuming jobs that a Quaestor has to do, such as generating a monthly income statement. Not only will the Quaestor be able to generate an income statement, but he will also be able to automate the balance sheet, do taxes, pay bills with

greater ease, and a multitude of other functions. We'll just have to see how it handles those accounts receivable.

Upcoming Events

Events in the wing include graduation and initiation next semester. Graduation is Saturday, May 13, at Western Hall. Sigs from the Colleges of Education and Human Services, Fine Arts and Communication, and those attaining a Board of Governors Degree will graduate at 9:30am. Sigs from the Colleges of Arts and Sciences, Business and Technology, and Individual Studies will graduate at 1:00pm. For details about I-Week, give Jim Schmidt or Nick Debb a call at the chapter house.

Officers...

Below is a listing of all the officers and their phone numbers. Feel free to call them if you have questions about anything.

36-3259
36-5809
37-1611
36-3259
36-1487
36-1487
33-4559
37-2627
295-5841
837-1474
) 836-3083
֡֡֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜֜

Missing Brothers...

After the last newsletter was sent out, several were returned to me due to alumni address changes with no forwarding addresses. Those brothers are: Sean McNeal, Dave Chesterfield, Carter Caul,

Gabes Sanders, James Mulroe, and Mike Stein. If any alumni know the correct addresses or phone numbers of any of these brothers, please drop me a letter at the chapter house or me, Brian Spolar at (309) 833-4559. Thank you and I hope to hear from you.

I N

H O C